MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING
November 24, 2020
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order with the following Councilpersons were in attendance Mr. Walker, Mr. Robol, Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Specht, and Mr. Swartz.  Mr. Shearer, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Moralez were in attendance via zoom.  Also present were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Attorney Benion.  Scott Derr and Sam Shaffer attended via zoom.  Mayor Nelson, Chief Zettlemoyer, Doug Diehl, and Mr. Dale Pfeil were absent.  

President Shearer called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  

Minutes:  On motion of Mr. Walker, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council approved the minutes from the November 11, 2020 Council meeting.  Mr. Shearer abstained.  
Report of the Borough Manager:  Mrs. Novinger reported that the Milton Community Pool was filled about halfway with water for winterization purposes on November 5th.  She thanked the Milton Fire Department, Turbot Township Fire Department, Pottsgrove Fire Department and the Milton Regional Sewer Authority for their assistance in getting the pool filled.  In the past two weeks, the pool has lost more than half of the water that was pumped in (close to an estimated 75,000 gallons).  The Department of Public Works has worked tirelessly to install all new piping around the perimeter and to flex seal all visible cracks and the main expansion joint.  These repairs have still not corrected the water loss.  At this point she is directing the Department staff to drain the pool and winterize the floor returns to avoid water freezing in those pipes.  We will have to reevaluate the situation in the Spring.  

Next, she reported that she continues to monitor the COVID-19 pandemic as numbers spike in our area.  Operations will remain the same at this point.  Additional masking requirements are being followed per Health Secretary Levine.  

Mrs. Novinger also reported that today we received our 902 Recycling Grant in the amount of $73,241.00.  
Report of the Mayor:   Mayor Nelson was absent. 

Report of the President of Council:  President Shearer informed Council that he contracted COVID and he appreciated all the calls.  He then directed that the next Council meeting would be via zoom due to the increase in COVID cases.  

Report of the Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer was absent.  

Report of the Public Works Director:    Sam reported that they continue to work on the pool and will be winterizing it.  Leaf pick-up is going well.  All outside Christmas decorations are done.  They will be putting up the tree at the Borough Hall tomorrow.  

Report of the Fire Chief:  Scott Derr reported that for November so far, the Department has responded to 20 calls, 2 of the calls were structural fires, for a total of 149.16 manhours.  
Public Comments:  There were no public comments.  

Highways and Protection to Persons and Property:  No report.  

General Government and Recreation:  


A.  Ms. Fawess made a motion to re-appoint Jeffrey Robol to the Milton Regional Sewer Authority 

      Board.  Mr. Robol stated that he is withdrawing his name for consideration.  Mr. Walker asked if he

      Mr. Robol would reconsider as he is a great asset to the Authority and that he would like to have a
                  private conversation with Mr. Robol following the Council meeting.  The motion died due to a lack 

      of second and President Shearer tabled this until the next Council meeting.  

Finance, Health, and Sanitation:  
A. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council approved and adopted 
the 2021 Budget as outlined by Mrs. Meckley.  This budget includes a ¾ mill increase in taxes.  ½ is for General Government and ¼ is for Fire Protection.  Mr. Moralez was opposed.  
B. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council adopted the 2021 Tax Ordinance #1231 as outlined by Attorney Benion.  Mr. Moralez was opposed.  

C. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Specht and carried, Council approved paying the bills in the amount of $184,607.44.  
Mr. Moralez addressed Council with a request from Two Owls, a new business downtown.  They are requesting that the 2 handicapped parking spaces located by the old Keystone Therapy business be removed.  Attorney Benion responded that this needs to be done by Resolution.  President Shearer asked Mrs. Novinger to look into the details of this and report back to Council.  

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Walker and carried, Council adjourned at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

